 KNOCKNAGOSHEL PARISH NEWSLETTER
Sunday 27th April 2025  Second Sunday of Easter (Divine Mercy)

Safeguarding Children Representative: Designated Liaison Person Kerry Diocese: Tel: 087 636278
		
Recent Death – Pope Francis.
Jackie Harnett, Lower Purt, Abbeyfeale. Reposing at Harnetts Funeral home, Abbeyfeale Sunday 27th April 5pm to 8pm.  Funeral Mass will take place in Abbeyfeale on Monday at 2pm followed by burial in Reilig Ide Naofa.

Sun 27th Apr-11.30am	Mary Martha Murphy Piggott – First Anniversary
			And deceased member of the Murphy Piggott family

			John (Jack) Fitzgerald – First Anniversary										Knockbrack
			Jim Murphy, 11th Anniv, Tadhy and Kate Murphy	
								The Village

Fri 2nd Apr-7pm		Moss Curtin – Months Mind		Knockbrack

Sun 4th May		Eileen, Willie and Chris Roche	Knockbrack/Rockchapel
			Donie Walshe				The Village

Eucharistic Adoration – Tuesday 6 – 8pm

Collections - Offertory €517. Maintenance €10. Shrines €112. Diocesan €17, Trocaire €1089. 

Statement of Bishop Ray Browne on the death of Pope Francis
O God, who… through your only begotten Son,
have conquered death and unlocked for us the path to eternity
(Opening prayer of the Mass of Easter Sunday) 

It was with great sadness that I learned of the death of our Holy Father Pope Francis, a gentle shepherd who walked with us leading the People of God of our Church worldwide for the last twelve years.  From the moment he chose the name Francis, following in the footsteps of Francis of Assisi, rooted in humility he signalled a papacy of building peace, care for the poor, and love for all of God’s creation. He constantly emphasised the need for all of us to take care of our planet, our common home. Like St Francis he alerted us to the “Cry of the Earth” and “Cry of the Poor”, all creation united by the love of the Creator. 
 Pope Francis ever sought to be a voice for the voiceless, a champion of mercy, and a witness to the Gospel in word and deed, always on the side of those on the margins. He preached and lived God’s Mercy for all.
In his Urbi et Orbi address on Easter Sunday, his final day among us, Pope Francis gave us these prophetic words:
“The Resurrection of Jesus is indeed the basis of our hope.  For in the light of this event, hope is no longer an illusion… Thanks to Christ — crucified and risen from the dead — hope does not disappoint!  (cf. Rom 5:5) All those who put their hope in God place their feeble hands in his strong and mighty hand; they let themselves be raised up and set out on a journey.  Together with the risen Jesus, they become pilgrims of hope, witnesses of the victory of love and of the disarmed power of Life.”
I pray that he now enjoys Christian hope fulfilled, - eternal life with God the Father. Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon him. May he rest in peace. Amen.
Ar dheis Dé go raibh a anam.       Our Lady Queen of heaven, pray for him.
 +Ray Browne
                         		27th April		4th May
Ministers of 		Eileen Shine		Siobhan Browne
The Eucharistic		
Readers                             James Brosnan		Diarmuid Shine
Altar Society		Mary Reidy		Eileen Stryker
			Christina Walsh		Breda O’Connor
 
· Priest on duty this weekend – Fr. Martin Spillane 083 423 3598
· Office opening hours - Monday and Thursday 10am to 1pm. 068 46107.   
· Inclusion in the parish newsletter - please email to Parish Office by Thursday lunchtime. Email address: knocknagoshel@dioceseofkerry.ie 
· Online Newsletter  - for a copy of the newsletter please logon to dioceseofkerry.ie and find the Knocknagoshel page. 
· Diocesan Designated Liaison Person for Safeguarding can be contacted at 087 6362780.
· [bookmark: _Hlk175822697][bookmark: _Hlk187919801][bookmark: _Hlk158890468][bookmark: _Hlk154053024]Priest in Charge – Fr John Buckley 087 240 9624
